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July  28, 2006

Lafayette Police Department

Acting Police Chief Jim Craft

705 W. University Avenue

Lafayette, LA 70506

Dear Chief Craft:

I am sorry you were not made aware of my conversations and emails with Lt. Bergeron and Capt Ewing last week and earlier this week. I can empathize with your astonishment.  In fact, these communcations began last Tuesday at 1 PM (your time) with Lt Bergeron. Then I followed up when I called and asked for you personally Friday at 3 PM and received a return call from your secretary 15 minutes later. She told me that you asked her to call and tell me that you had to leave early and would personally call me back Monday. Capt Ewing called me back Monday. After explaining to him why I was calling you he told me that Dave Marsh would be getting back to me. My email simply stated these facts and I see no inaccuracies or any possible misinterpretation in any part of my reference to you or your office. I quote my email "We are currently engaged with conversations with Police Chief Jim Craft's office" I said with your "office" and both officers represented themselves to be with your office. In fact they returned my calls for you. My email did not say I was speaking with you personally.

I also regret that your officers failed to mention all these communications, even as they represented to me that they were from your office, however I hope you will not hold me at fault for that in any way. That was why I ccd you my email, as a courtesy. At no point did my email insinuate that you were personally inolved in a "failure" of something. To the contrary my email clearly stated that I was communicating with your office to bring this issue to your attention. The only inference which could be drawn of that statement is that you are the one who may possibly be able to correct the failure after being brought to your attention.Naturally, you could not have been the cause of the failure if the failure is just being brought to your attention with my reaching out to your office.

Chief Craft, I have been involved in humane work, and in particular humane law enforcement, for almost 20 years. I have done humane law training at the NYPD and was an informal advisor to Mayor Giuliani during his first term as NYC was transitioning its animal control from hopeless century old failure to one based upon modern practices. Consequently and subsequently, after the transition, NYC received a $15 million Maddie's Fund grant, plus a $5 million ASPCA grant, and we have reduced ACO expenses and euthanasia for the first time in NYC history. Lafayatte parish and others in the region have a golden opportunity to follow a similar path as a result of Katrina, however, memories are short and the changes must be made while still fresh in everyone's memory. 

I, at my own expense, visited 10 parish ACOs in April and begged and argued with the ASPCA and the HSUS to re-open their funding programs specifically for these agencies, six months after Katrina, and long after funding was finished. I came south and showed each ACO how to fill out the grant application forms and calculate the statistics required. They did, and as a result each ACO is receiving a new animal pick up truck in a few more weeks, including Lafayette. As I explained to Capt Ewing three days ago I have fought hard up here in the North to get more resources for Lafayette in particular and I succeeded on another front last week. After speaking with Lt. Bergeron, I began working non-stop to find more funding, which was why I called you last Friday, to give you the good news personally. I told the latest award I have obtained for Lafayette ACO to Capt Ewing, which is why he said Dave Marsh would call me. I respected Capt Ewing's capacity as if I was speaking with you and gave him the good news instead`of insisting on speaking with you. 

I regret that you were not advised of any of my calls by your secretary nor any of your officers. I hope I have cleared any concerns you had about my email. Capt Ewing will tell you the latest award I have obtained on behalf of Lafayette Parish ACO. I hope it will be received with a welcome as was the truck, though I never even received a thank you email from Virginia Lee. Every other one of the Parish ACO directors sent me an email or called personally to thank me for the enormous effort I put out to get them the trucks.

Kind regards,

Garo Alexanian
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